# **Community Newsletter**

# October/November 2019



# NE Hazel Dell Nationally Recognized Newsletter By Neighborhoods USA Neighborhood Association







# Halloween Neighborhood News



Meeting Schedule for 2019 is:

October 15, 2019 November 19, 2019 December 19, 2019 (Youth Holiday Giving Event)

**Location:** Clark County Operations

Center, Community Room

4700 NE 78<sup>th</sup> Street

# What's inside this edition?

Topic		Pag
-	Halloween Safety Tips	2
-	Clark Neighbors Food Project	2
-	Tips for Flu Season	2
-	Comic Corner	3
-	Lunch buddies	3
-	Hazel Dell Business Profile	4
-	Fall Home Prep	4
-	Master Composter Training 2020	5
-	Walk & Knock Food Drive	6
-	Winter Safety Tips	6
-	Directory	7

Trick or treat.

Trick or treat.

I want something good to eat.

Trick or treat.

Trick or treat.

Give me something nice and sweet. Give me candy and an apple, too. And I won't play a trick on you!



# NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Monthly Meetings

Tuesday, October 15, 2019 7 to 9 PM

### **Meeting Topics:**

7:30 PM - Vancouver Audubon Society
Sam Neuffer - VP of Vancouver Audubon Society

8:00 PM - Vancouver Urban Forestry Jesse Batty - Urban Forestry Specialist City of Vancouver

### **Meeting Location:**

Clark County Operations Center Community Room B-1 4700 NE 78<sup>th</sup> Street

At these meetings several announcements and general information will be shared and discussed.

Refreshments served are provided by Burgerville.

# **NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association**

# THANKS TO: **Burgerville USA**

For providing refreshments at the Hazel Dell Neighborhood **Association meetings** 

# **NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood** Association is on Facebook

Check neighborhood out our association on Facebook:

# facebook

https://www.facebook.com/NEHa zelDellNeighborhoodAssociation

#### **Newsletter Publication**

The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association will publish six issues of the newsletter this year. Here are the issue dates for the newsletter and deadlines for

#### Issue

1. September 2. Oct/Nov

3. December

Deadline

August 20, 2019 **September 30, 2019** November 20, 2019

The deadline date is for submitting newsworthy items for publication. Thanks!

### **Halloween Safety Tips**



Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Autumn holidays like Halloween and Harvest Day are fun times for children of all ages, who can dress up in costumes, enjoy parties, enjoy fall fruits and vegetables, and eat yummy treats. These celebrations also provide a chance to give out healthy snacks, get physical activity, and focus on safety.

Check out these tips to help make the festivities fun and safe for trick-ortreaters and party guests.

Going trick-or-treating?

• Swords, knives, and similar costume accessories should be short, soft, and flexible.

- Avoid trick-or-treating alone. Walk in groups or with a trusted adult.
- Fasten reflective tape to costumes and bags to help drivers see you.
- Examine all treats for choking hazards and tampering before eating them. Limit the amount of treats you
- Hold a flashlight while trick-ortreating to help you see and others see you. Always WALK and don't run from house to house.
- Always test make-up in a small area first. Remove it before bedtime to prevent possible skin and eye irritation.
- Look both ways before crossing the street. Use established crosswalks wherever possible.
- Lower your risk for serious eye injury by not wearing decorative contact lenses.
- Only walk on sidewalks whenever possible, or on the far edge of the road facing traffic to stay safe.
- Wear well-fitting masks, costumes, and shoes to avoid blocked vision, trips, and falls.
- Eat only factory-wrapped treats. Avoid eating homemade treats made by strangers.
- Enter homes only if you're with a trusted adult. Only visit well-lit houses. Don't stop at dark houses. Never accept rides from strangers.
- Never walk near lit candles or luminaries. Be sure to wear flameresistant costumes.

# **Clark Neighbors Food Project**

The Clark Neighbors Food Project (CNFP) is a revolutionary way to collect food: It's a donor drive, not a food drive.

Instead of asking for one-time contributions of food, volunteers (Neighborhood Coordinators) enlist neighbors to become long-term Food Donors.

If you would like to become a longterm Food Donor or a Neighborhood Coordinator, contact

clarkfoodproject@gmail.com www.clarkfoodproject.org



# **Tips for Flu Season**

First off get the seasonal flu shot as soon as it becomes available. In addition to receiving the flu shot here are a few preventive measures that American Family Care physicians advise taking every day to boost your chances of avoiding the flu:

- 1- Avoid sharing pens. --- Whether at work or signing a credit card receipt at a store, never pick up a public pen. Keep a personal pen handy for any situation that may pop up.
- 2- Knuckle it. --- When using a debit card machine, punching in your card pin with a knuckle instead of a fingertip. Then, if you touch your eye or mouth with your fingertip, you're not transferring germs.
- 3- Play to safe at the pump. --- When filling a gas tank, use a paper towel to pick up the gas nozzle. You can also use the paper towel as a barrier when punching in your debit/credit card info.
- 4- Shake and wash. --- People are more germ-conscious these days, so avoiding a handshake is not as rude as once thought, especially during the flu season. If you must do it, wash or sanitize your hands immediately.
- 5- Hands off, please. --- Using a phone or computer tablet to show friends and coworkers pictures or videos opens the possibility of other people putting their germs on something you are constantly touching. Make it a habit to wipe your

phone down with a disinfecting wipe or just text your friend's photos and videos instead.

# ID Laws for Air Travel are changing

After the 911 terrorist attacks Congress passed the REAL ID ACT in 2005 to bring better security to airports. The ACT established minimum security standards for state-issued Driver Licenses and ID Cards which can be used for access thru TSA airport security. Starting OCTOBER 1st, 2020 anyone wishing to board an airplane or access certain Facilities controlled by the Federal Government will be required to present a REAL ID "Enhanced" compliant Driver's License (EDL) or "Enhanced" ID Card

Washington State already offers, but does not mandate "Enhanced" Driver's Licenses or "Enhanced" ID Card that require proof of citizenship.

Washington was among many states that struggled for years to comply with READ ID enhanced security standards. As concerns about residents not being able to use their licenses to board domestic flight increased, Washington State lawmakers passed a measure last year creating a two-tiered licensing system. The cost of a standard six-year license is \$54; the "Enhanced" licenses is \$78 for six-years. Residents have a choice of which license they want. Again, stating Oct. 1st, 2020, those with non-compliant licenses will need additional documentation - such as a passport, permanent resident card or military ID - to board domestic commercial flights.

more information go to www.dol.wa.gov

## **Open Studios Tour**

The Seventh annual Clark County Open Studios Tour is free and a selfguided tour of the studios of 50 local artist.

This year's tours are scheduled for Saturday, Nov. 2 and Sunday, Nov. 3

from 10AM to 5 PM. During the event, artist will open their studios to share with visitors how, why and where their art is created.

For an advanced look at the work of each artist, attend the preview exhibition and reception from 5 to 9 PM on First Friday, Nov. 1 at the Cave, 108 East Evergreen Blvd., Vancouver. Meet the artists, pick up a guidebook and plan your personal tour.

For details, visit https://ccopenstudios.org

#### **Lunch buddies needed:**

Do you have 45 minutes a week to eat lunch with a child? To make a difference? Consider becoming a Lunch Buddy.

- **VPS** elementary schools participate in Lunch Buddies
- Good-hearted adults find 45 minutes a week to eat lunch with a child
- Children are on the wait list, most of them boys

For more information, please contact: LunchBuddy@vansd.org 360.313.4725

### **Package Theft Prevention**

Package theft is a crime that occurs throughout the year but can be especially high during the holidays, as online shopping increases.

The Vancouver Police Department wants to remind vou to consider package theft prevention strategies when ordering gifts online. Packages delivered while you are away from home are easy and ideal targets for thieves. With the increased volume in home deliveries, thieves have more opportunities to steal your packages. Here are some crime prevention tips that may keep thieves from nabbing

your deliveries:

Pick up packages promptly after they have been delivered.

- Ask neighbors to receive and store your package deliveries when you are not home.
- Consider shipping the package to a relative that will be available to receive the package.
- Require signature delivery to avoid the package being left unattended.
- Utilize tracking services offered by the delivery company.
- Request specific delivery times that are suitable to when you will be home.
- Invest in a camera system to monitor your packages and home.
- Send packages to secure delivery, holding, or pick-up locations.
- Many parcel delivery companies offer secure locations for packages to be delivered and stored until you are available to pick items up. There are many companies and locations throughout Vancouver that offer these services.

If you see a package theft occurring, call 911.

If you are the victim of a package theft, please call 311 to report it to police and follow up by reporting the theft to the US Postal Inspection Service by calling 1 (877) 876-2455 or www.postalinspectors.uspis.gov.

#### **Comic Corner**



Mr. and Mrs. Brown had two sons. One was named Mind Your Own Business & the other was named Trouble.

One day the two boys decided to play hide and seek.

# 4 NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association

Trouble hid while Mind Your Own Business counted to one hundred.

Mind Your Own Business began looking for his brother behind garbage cans and bushes.

Then he started looking in and under cars until a police man approached him and asked, "What are you doing?" "Playing a game," the boy replied. "What is your name?" the officer questioned. "Mind Your Own Business."

Furious the policeman inquired, "Are you looking for trouble?!"
The boy replied, "Why, yes."

# Meeting Guest Speakers for November Meeting

Our guest speakers have some great information to share with neighbors at our neighborhood association meetings scheduled on third Tuesday's from 7 - 9 PM at the Clark County Public Works Operations Center at 4700 NE 78<sup>th</sup> Street.

Tuesday November 19th, 2019:

7:30 PM to 8:00 PM – Home Instead Senior Care, Julie Williams – President of J. Williams Enterprises, LLC dba and Debi Friesz - Home Care Consultant

8:00 PM to 8:30 PM – The Benefits of Fitness for Seniors, Tammy Bryan - Recreation Specialist for Vancouver Parks & Recreation

#### Pen Pals Needed

Volunteer Connections is coordinating the Pen Pal program linking caring adults with 5th grade students for a year-long monthly letter exchange. Pen Pals are asked to commit to writing one letter per month in response to the letter you receive from your 5th grade student. This is not an activity to teach the fine points of penmanship,

spelling, or grammar. It is merely a friendly exchange between a caring adult and a kid. At the end of

the school year, Pen Pal Adults are required to attend the end of the year party where you will meet your student for the one and only time. You also bring a snack to share with your student at the party. The website: https://hsc-wa.org/pen-pals

# Hazel Dell Business Profile: Cost Less Auto Parts Offers Service with A Smile

When it comes to trying to fix your car, you often need some expert advice. It's hard enough to be your own mechanic these days without someone selling you the wrong part. Whether you're doing some routine maintenance or a major repair job, trust the guys at Cost Less Auto Parts to steer you in the right direction.

Cost Less, with local roots and locations in Hazel Dell, Orchards and Kelso, is dedicated to supplying their customers with quality parts and supplies in a courteous and timely fashion. They pride themselves on getting you the right part the first time, providing the supplies and information needed to get the repair done as easily as possible.

The staff at Cost Less, led by local long-time owners, go out of their way to make sure they provide a great experience. They're proud of the repeat business and word of mouth referrals they earn from customers.

Some of the ways Cost Less takes care of every customer:

- Free "check engine" light scan
- Free wiper installation
- Free loaner tools
- Free starter and electrical testing
- Same day special orders



Please visit our Hazel Dell Store, located at 7215 NE Hwy 99, Vancouver WA 98865, or call 360-695-4423. Hours are Monday – Saturday 7:30 am to 9:00 pm, Sundays 8:00 am to 9:00 pm. Also, please visit us online at <a href="https://www.costlessautoparts.net">www.costlessautoparts.net</a>

# Volunteers needed at Local Food Banks

The area food banks are always in need of assistance, but especially during the holidays and the winter months. Volunteer Connections is helping a number of our local food banks fill their volunteer needs. If you have a few hours to spare helping at an area Food Bank, please contact Volunteer Connections to find out who needs you now! Volunteer Connections 360-735-3690 or email: kittyh@hsc-wa.org

#### Fall Home Prep

The passing of the Labor Day Holiday for many signifies the end of summer: The kids are back in school, leaves are just starting to turn color, and there's that lovely "crispness" in the air. As those summer vacations fade to pleasant memories you may want to take a few minutes and work on that Fall Home checklist. Here are the top five things you should do to get your home ready for winter:

### REPLACE THE FURNACE FILTER.

Indoor air quality is especially important during Fall and Winter, considering we will be closing the windows and increasingly recirculating indoor air.

# COVER THE HOSE BIBS.

They call them "hose bibs," but they're actually the outdoor faucets around your home. It's still a little early, but

better to be early than late — no one wants to call the plumber to fix freezing pipes.

# REPLACE THE BATTERIES IN YOUR SMOKE DETECTORS/THERMOSTAT.

It's a good routine, every Labor Day and Memorial Day replace the batteries in smoke and carbon monoxide detectors. And, while you're at it you may as well replace them in your thermostat as well. (Some people go as far as replacing all the batteries in their TV remotes.)

# MAKE SURE YOUR HOME'S EXTERIOR MEETS THE GRADE.

Walk around your home and make sure the soil is graded away from the building. Ensure no dirt is touching the exterior wood walls, and prune trees and shrubs so they're not touching your siding or roof.

#### LOOK FOR LEAKS.

Check around your windows and especially doors. Are there any gaps? Now is a great time to apply weather stripping to seal up those energy-sucking gaps and holes. It can save you money later. Don't know where the leaks are? Don't feel bad—you're not alone. Clark Public Utilities District has Energy Counselors who can help you make your home more energy efficient.

Some of us are happy to say "goodbye" to all the heat and dry weather, but others are sad to see the long days get shorter. Either way you look at it, it's best to be prepared for a change of season: It's coming "weather" you're ready or not.



https://clarkcountylive.com/page-one/

A Live! Local Media site providing digital media products and services to local consumers, businesses and

organizations in Vancouver, WA and Clark County, WA.

# Master Composter/Recycler Training 2020

Join others with a passion for sustainability and help make a difference in our community - become a Master Composter/Recycler volunteer! Learn about composting, worm bins, recycling and other ways to a healthier Green living at this FREE 10-week training. Help others at workshops and community events. Classes are Wednesday evenings, January 23rd, 2020 thru March 27th, 2020, 6 - 8:30 PM, location to be announced.

PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED go to ClarkCountyComposts.org to sign up or call 360-397-2121 ext. 4961, or email <a href="mailto:mcr@clark.wa.gov">mcr@clark.wa.gov</a>

# Be a park hero!

The Adopt- A-Park program is an opportunity for community members to help beautify our parks.

The program provides an ongoing volunteer opportunity for various groups or individuals and requires:

- Committing for a minimum of 6 months
- Volunteering a minimum of 2 times a month
- Volunteering for 2 3 hours at a time For more information, please go to <u>https://www.clark.wa.gov/public-works/volunteer</u>. Or, contact Dora Hernandez at 360-397-2285 ext. 1679

# Volunteers needed for Youth Holiday Giving Event scheduled for December

This year the event will be held on December 19<sup>th</sup> and it requires significant number of volunteers to help make it a success. Specifically, we need help with the following:

Volunteers to staff event on the evening of December 19th. We need

help setting up (starting at 4 PM), staffing during the event (show up by 5 PM) and clean up after the event (8 to 9 PM)

If you would like to volunteer contact Doug Ballou at 360-573-3314 or email at <a href="mailto:dougballou@comcst.net">dougballou@comcst.net</a>

## How to recycle Film Plastics!

In an effort to recycle as much as possible, many people mistakenly put their plastic bags in their recycling carts. Unfortunately, plastic bags and other types of film plastics do more harm than good when disposed of in this way.



Plastic bags, shrink wrap, bubble wrap and other types of "stretchy" film plastic easily tangle in the machinery that is meant to sort recyclables into separate categories. This slows efficiency of the facility, as the machines have to be shut down to allow workmen to climb in and cut out the bags with box cutters. This material accounts for at least a 25% reduction in efficiency.

### So what should I do with them?

First and foremost, try to eliminate plastic film from your life as much as possible by taking your own reusable bags to the grocery store, reusing bubble wrap, and trying to reduce the amount of plastic film you buy in general.

#### Reuse and Recycling:

Plastic bags can be reused in your home (e.g. as waste basket liners or doggy poo scooper bags.) Any bags you don't reuse can be properly recycled by placing them in the receptacles found near the front of most grocery stores.

This ensures they will be recycled with other materials of the same kind and not have a chance to choke recycling sorting machinery.

For more information, go to www.wcnorthwest.com

## **Healthy Holidays**

Don't let that leftover food go to waste...but make sure it's safe to eat! Follow these tips to ensure your leftovers aren't wasted and you can continue to enjoy the delicious food all weekend.

- Refrigerate hot foods within two hours of exposure to room temperature.
- Cool and store foods properly (below 40°F) in shallow containers.
- Pay attention to how long foods have been stored in the fridge and freezer.
- Reheat leftovers to 165°F and stir during the reheating process.
- Bring soups, sauces and gravies to a boil.

# Walk & Knock Food Drive – December 7<sup>th</sup>

The Interservice Walk & Knock Food Drive is a registered 501c (3) nonprofit organization that serves Clark by soliciting charitable donations of food, supplies and money, which in turn are given to the Clark County food banks for providing food to needy individuals within our community. The members of Walk & Knock include local Lions, Kiwanis, Rotary and Optimist clubs, members of the Clark County Amateur Radio Club, and adult leaders of Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts of America. Most of the needed supplies and services are donated, and advertising is paid for by corporate and private sponsors. No public funds are used for anything other than for the purchase of food. Walk & Knock is 100% privately funded.

WALK& KNOCK
FOR FOOD BANKS

The Walk & Knock Food Drive occurs on the first Saturday of December, starting at 9 AM. This year it is December 7<sup>th</sup>.

Interservice Walk & Knock | P.O. Box 353 | Vancouver, WA 98666 | Telephone 877-99-KNOCK (877-995-6625)

# "Growing Pains" The History of Hazel Dell

For sale by the Northeast Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association. Only \$8!!

Sample Excerpt from Growing Pains-

"There has been considerable evidence of Indian habitation in this region. Mattie and Joe Davidson found signs of underground ovens built of rocks on their property overlooking Vancouver Lake backwaters. There were a number of these ovens in a small, smooth clearing."

To order your book, contact Doug Ballou by e-mail at dougballou@comcast.net

### **Winter Safety Tips**

#### How to avoid frozen water pipes

Clark Public Utilities reminds water customers to guard against freezing or bursting plumbing and pipes before temperatures plummet.

Disconnect garden hoses. Insulate outside faucets and water pipes in crawl spaces, basements and garages. Allow a trickle of water to drip from an indoor faucet during severely freezing nights. Remember that owners are responsible for plumbing on their private property. Never try to thaw a frozen pipe with an open flame.

#### Winter driving tips

- Slow down and be cautious
- Be seen! Use your headlights
- Do not use cruise control
- Leave extra room between you and the car in front of you
- Slow down when approaching ramps, bridges or shady spots

where black ice tends to accumulate

## Snow removal on Clark County Roads and residential streets

Clark County is responsible for maintaining 2,665 lane miles, roughly the driving distance between Vancouver and Atlanta, and does not have the resources to clear every street. We focus on the busiest roads to keep people, goods and services moving. Property owners are responsible for maintaining access to driveways and parking lots.

# **Financial Support Needed**

We need your continued financial support more than ever to cover our costs of operating the neighborhood association.

Enclosed is my gift of \$	_
NAME:	
ADDRESS:	
CITY:	
STATE:ZIP	
PHONE:	
E MAII :	

Please mail this form with your donation to:
NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood
Association,
3109 NE 96th Street
Vancouver, WA 98665.



# **NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association**

#### Youth Suicide HOTLINE

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136

#### **Child Abuse**

Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justicecenter/community-resources-and-referrals

# Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5340 Deputy Jonathan Feller jon.feller@clark.wa.gov Deputy Scott Kirgiss scott.kirgiss@clark.wa.gov

#### **Graffiti Hotlines:**

West Precinct 397-6079

**Fire District #6** – 576-1195

#### Clark Co. Councilors

Email: boardcomm@clark.wa.gov Council Chair Eileen Quiring District #1 Temple Lentz District #2 Julie Olson District #3 John Blom District #4 Gary Medvigy 360-397-2232

# **Community Development** – 397-2375

**Public Works** – 397-6118

Road Maintenance - 397-2446

**Event Center** – 397-6180

<u>Fair</u> - 397-6180

**Community Services** – 397-2130

**Superior Court** – 397-2150

#### Clark Regional Wastewater District **Board of Commissioners**

L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & Denny Kiggins: 750-5876

### **Code Enforcement** 397-2408

Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352 Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140

#### Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 Report Power Outages 992-8000

#### Animal

Code Violation 397-2488 Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488 Licensing 397-2489 Nuisance Complaints 397-2488 Missing/Found -VHS 693-4746 Fish & Wildlife 902-2200 Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224 Livestock Info WSU Coop 397-6060 x 7714 Humane Society 693-4746

West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director Washougal 835-3464

# **Transportation**

C-Tran 397-0123

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 Traffic Signals 397-2446 Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 Auto Accident Reports 397-2214

#### **Voter Registration & Absentee ballots**

Auditor-Elections 397-2345 https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections

#### **Garbage & Recycling**

Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 www.ims-electronics.com

Wells and Septic Systems

(Clark County Public Health)

(360) 397-8428

#### **Letters To The Editor**

The Columbian: Editors@columbian.com NEHDNA Newsletter: dougballou@comcast.net

# Parent Trust Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)

or families could call 360-695-1325 ext 4221

#### State Schools

The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521

**Blood Donations** 693-5821 Red Cross Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated with Chemotherapy 2-4 hrs/mo-

Sue Best (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org

#### **Greater Clark Parks District**:

Public Information Outreach Manager 360-397-6118 x. 4398

#### **Restraining Orders**

Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection orders: 397-2292 (General)

#### YWCA SafeChoice Program-

24 hour hotline! 695-0167. Community or legal advocates 695-0167.

#### **Domestic Violence Intervention Unit**

397-2211 or 911 for emergency DVIU website: https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domesticviolence

#### **District Court**

Civil 360-397-2060 Criminal 360-397-2424

#### County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental Health Issues: 696-9560

**<u>Domestic Violence:</u>** Detective Beth Luvera Clark Co. Sheriff's Office 397-2388

Victim Assistance 397-2008

#### **Work Permits For Minors**

896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries)

Don't Know Who To Call? 694-8899 http://www.211info.org/

# **Everything You Want To Know About Clark**

County: www.clark.wa.gov

# **Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington**

360-314-6735

#### Who Represents Hazel Dell? Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7872

Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov

331 John L. O'Brien Building PO Box 40600

Olympia, WA 98504-0449

# Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7924

sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov

PO Box 40600

322 John L. O'Brien Building

Olympia, WA 98504-0600

Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D)

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999 Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000

#### **Vancouver Housing Authority**

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com

#### Report Airplane Noise-

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 800-547-8411 ext. 4837 or email micha@portptld.com or visit www.PDXNoise.com

#### **TDD Numbers**

For the hearing & speech impaired. Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032 Community Development/Public Works (360) 397-6057 Community Services (360) 397-6032 Superior Court (360) 397-2292

#### **Griefshare**

Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find support and encouragement. Griefshare meets Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc. Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up.

#### **National Alliance on Mental Illness**

(NAMI) Southwest Washington 8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 360-695-2823 <u>www.namiswwa.org</u>

# **Clark County Food Bank List**

### Faith Center

2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver Tues. 4:00-7:00 Service area: Clark Co.

Fish - Orchards

6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45

Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662

# Fish - Vancouver

14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00

Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown to Ridgefield.

#### **Interfaith Treasure House**

91 "C" Street, Washougal M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal

#### McLoughlin Church of God

903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver Wed. 4:00-7:30 Service area: Clark Co.

#### **Trinity Mission Cupboard**

6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.

NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association 3109 NE 96<sup>th</sup> Street Vancouver, WA 98665 PRESORT STANDARD US POSTAGE PAID VANCOUVER, WA PERMIT No. 130

# NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members

Doug Ballou, President (360) 573-3314 dougballou@comcast.net

Bill Cline, Vice President wjcline1958@gmail.com

Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com

Jaye Folsom, Treasurer jayemfolsom@comcast.net

Chadd Logue <a href="mailto:chaddlogue@gmail.com">chaddlogue@gmail.com</a>

Heather Harmon 2012harmon@gmail.com

Dick Clairmont dgclairmo@comcast.net

Rick Sedwick rick.sedwick@consultant.com

# Neighborhood Association Mission:

The residents of the Hazel Dell area established the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association (NEHDNA) in order to unite the common interests and promote the welfare of the area. The association is involved with a variety of matters, which affect the livability of the neighborhood and community in general.

All residents within the neighborhood association boundaries or neighboring areas not within an existing neighborhood association are welcome to attend and participate in the association.



If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact one of the officers or board members listed on this page. The NEHDNA does not subscribe to any religious affiliation or political party. Our desire is to work together for the common good of neighborhood in which we all live. You don't have to live in the area to be a member or to come to the meetings! All are welcome.

Neighborhood Association newsletters are copied free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office. The information and views expressed are solely those of the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or their employees.